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	Media Inquiry Regarding Metro Long Range Transportation Plan

The Los Angeles Times today inquired about the list of transit project completion dates contained in Metro’s updated Long Range Transportation Plan.  The plan is scheduled for consideration at the January 22 Metro Board meeting.  The plan estimates dates for three separate Westside subway segments to be completed in phases in 2019, 2026, and 2032 respectively. Metro would expect to receive at a minimum 50 to 60 percent of funds for the subway extension from federal sources. The reporter noted that the proposed plan shows a completion date for the full Crenshaw Corridor project that is further out than the Measure R expenditure plan.  Staff noted that the plan relied heavily on leveraging federal funding and those projects such as the Westside subway and the Regional Connector would better compete for federal funds in part because of their higher anticipated ridership.  Metro’s chief planning officer reported that the schedule estimates for projects are not rigid but are based on the agency’s best judgments based on previous experience with other transit construction projects, the anticipated flow of funds during this difficult economic climate, and the federal funding process. The agency would, however; seek to accelerate projects where possible. The story is expected to run tomorrow.
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